

Jack and Jonnie Hunt SERVING WITH Mission Aeroservices

WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS

100 Canaan Lane New Bern, NC 28562-3713 missionaero@coastalnet.com

April-June 2006

Note: New email address: missionaero7@yahoo.com

Dear Co-laborers in Christ.

Greetings from Canaan Airbase in the name above all names, Jesus' wonderful name! Spring this year is wonderful, and the grass is getting green and growing, for mowing!

"And the Lord said unto the servant, Go out into the highways and hedges, and compel them to come in, that my house may be filled." Luke 14:23 We are sure encouraged to go where it is convenient, and where it is not convenient, with the good news of the Gospel that others may come to Christ! The missionary airplane allows us to reach those inconvenient places in the "hedges", or bush country.

> Bro Mark Robertson and family are close to settling in at Lynn Lake in Manitoba, at the very northern end of the paved highway. They are experiencing the usual visa and aircraft paperwork problems with the Canadían government, but are getting close. > It was mission accomplished as Bro Richard Badgett received his Instrument rating and is finishing deputation for South Africa. > The George Pine family, Alaska, is in residence here and he is almost finished with his Private pilots license. I am also finishing the flight training with Andrew Pierce for his Private as well, and he will be going off to BJU to continue his training while in college. Daniel Brosnan, another young man, an MK from South Africa, will be here the second week of June to begin training for his Private license as well. > Bro Jim Parvis, aircraft mechanic, and family have been accepted with WWNTBM to serve with us here at Mission Aero! Praise the Lord! > Another type of "bush" ministry going on lately has been the trimming of the briers, bushes and tree limbs encroaching our road into the airfield, and will then start around the runway soon. My brother, R.B. came up with some of his tree crew and cut down a couple of trees and topped another at the east end of the runway. This will give us a better angle while taking off and landing, and improve the "pucker factor". > For some of you that may not know, my younger brother, Jim Hunt went home to be with the Lord on April 24th. He will be sorely missed, but we thank the Lord that he is not hurting or suffering any longer. Please pray for his dear wife, Carol, his daughter Beth, and his son Scott, as well as R.B. and me. Pray for those that heard the Gospel at the funeral, many were Jim's co-workers at G.E. We are all looking forward to a great family reunion on a higher plain one day, and it just might be real soon! Keep Looking Up!

Prayer Requests: Pray for: The Pine family as they continue training, and start deputation for Alaska; for Daniel Brosnan and the intense flight training schedule here at Mission Aero; and for the Parvis family as they also begin deputation and contemplate their move to New Bern. Pray for our annual trip up to Oshkosh for the "Meeting in the Air" at Wyldewood Baptist Church, the preaching and testimonies, and the one-week flight camp that follows that conference. Pray for safety in flying, driving, and serving.

()ach + ()onnie

Under HIS' Wings, A